                                Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District Annual Meeting
                          held  6:30 pm Thursday October 17, 2019 at the Ben Franklin Junior High School Library

Board of Commissioners Present:  Krista Olson, Joe Blonigen, Dave Enerson, Bob Gifford, Gary Hurm, Mike Phillips and Marv Van Kerkerix.
President Krista Olson called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm.

Minutes of the 2018 Annual Meeting:  The Minutes of the 2018 Annual Meeting were posted to the McDill Lake District website and available at the meeting for review.  Dave Enerson moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes and they be approved as written.  The motion was seconded by Tom Patterson and approved by all of the Lake District members present.    

General Announcements:  Krista reported that the construction of the new bridge is nearing completion and the boat landing is expected to be open soon.  The DNR inspected the McDill dam and found no issues other than replacement of a portion of fencing that was damaged.  Also, Clean Lakes Midwest is performing a survey of aquatic weeds found in McDill this fall.  Their report will be shared with the Lake District.
Nomination and vote for Members at Large Commissioners Positions:  The terms for both Dave Enerson and Marv Van Kekerix are up for reelection.  They both agreed to continue serving and Krista Olson nominated Mike Phillips, as a Commissioner At-Large.  Mike Phillips is resigning as an Alderman for the city of Stevens Point, as he is moving from the city, but interested in being a Commissioner at Large.  The Lake District Members present voted by written ballot for 2 of the nominees.  Mike Phillips and Marv Van Kekerix both were unanimously elected for 3 year terms as Commissioners.  Dave Enerson was thanked for his many years serving as a Commissioner.    

2018-2019 year in review:  The Dining on McDill fundraiser was held in June and will be held again on June 27, 2020.  Approximately 90 acres of McDill was chemically treated for invasive aquatic weeds at a cost of $23,597.  The treatment was successful in controlling invasive aquatic weeds, resulting in less man hours for weed harvesting than budgeted.  92 loads of aquatic weeds were harvested in 2019.

The garbage truck was put into service in 2019 to haul the aquatic weeds harvested.  The truck was found to be safer to load and able to hold 7 loads of weeds harvested, compared to the 1-2 loads with the dump truck.  Lake District member Liz Fulton express a concern about weed growth in the section of the South Channel near the intersection of Heffron and Clifford streets, near their aerator.   The weed harvester can not get close enough to harvest those weeds and they cannot be treated, unless they are an invasive plant approved to be treated by our permit.  
Testing was performed on the sediment samples taken from the area proposed to be dredged.  No issues were found in the samples tested.  Krista also found out that testing did not include for any chemicals, from the chemical treatment of Diquat.  The application for the proposed dredging was submitted to the DNR for approval.  Then the Lake District will work with GEI to form a dredging plan.  GEI provided preliminarily estimates for the proposed dredging of $600,000 to $893,700, but there are questions regarding the estimate.  Krista will obtain more information regarding the estimate to be shared and discussed in our December quarterly meeting.    
Abandoned Watercraft Policy:  Krista reported that there has been occasions where non-motorized watercraft were left abandoned on McDill, so proposed a policy for dealing with such watercraft.  The proposal is that watercraft left free floating or anchored unoccupied for at least 12 hours be removed by the Lake District and held for 30 days to be claimed.  The abandoned watercraft would then go up for sale after the 30 days without being claimed.  Mike Phillips moved for approval of the proposed policy.  The motion was seconded by Lori Beggs and approved by all of the Lake District members present.  

Automatic Levelers for the McDill dam:  The gates of the McDill dam are manually adjusted by employees of the city of Stevens Point during the work week and by trained members of the McDill Lake District on weekends to control the level of McDill, as approved by the DNR.  The level of McDill requires constant monitoring and adjustments to the gate, as result of the heavy rain fall this past year.  Mike Phillips has been in discussion with the city Public Works department on the desire to install automatic levers to adjust the gate controlling the water level of McDill.  Automatic Levelers would be more responsive in controlling the water level of McDill and reduce the workload of staffing to manually adjust the gate.  Mike reported the cost to install automatic levelers to the dam is estimated to be $45,000.  The city has budgeted $33,000 toward the installation of automatic levelers, with the McDill Lake District proposed to cover $12,000, instead of a typical 50/50 share in costs.  Holly Busse moved that the McDill Lake District spend the $12,000 toward the purchase and installation of the automatic levelers to the McDill dam.  Liz Fulton seconded the motion, which was then approved by all of the Lake District Members present.
Treasurer Report for 2018-2019:  Treasurer, Marv Van Kekerix provided the Financial Statement as of year-end September 30, 2019.  The largest variances to budget were $4,358 less in payroll expense due to less weed harvesting needed than was budgeted.  $6,402 less in chemical treatment due to less invasive aquatic weeds found to be treated and the $37,970 variance for the purchase of the garbage truck for hauling the aquatic weeds harvested.  The financial records for 2018-2019 will be audited and the findings reported in the December quarterly meeting.
2019-2020 Budget review and approval:  Marv provided a comparison of the 2018-2019 Budget, 9/30/2019 Actual and a proposed 2019-2020 Budget.  The proposed budget is based on an annual assessment of $315 per lake parcel and does not reflect any additional expense for automatic levelers to the dam or costs for the dredging project other than for planning.  The budget as proposed projected net income of $4,763.31, with taking $10,000 from reserves for dredge planning and $5,000 for equipment.  Rick Beggs moved to amend the proposed budget to take $6,000 from the reserves for dam repair and increase the annual assessment to $370 to cover the Lake District’s $12,000 share in the costs to install automatic levelers to the dam.  The motion was seconded by Liz Fulton and approved by show of hands by all of the Lake District Members present.
The next annual meeting is scheduled for 6:30 pm on October 22, 2020 at the Ben Franklin Junior High School Library.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Joe Blonigen, Secretary.

Election of officers for the McDill Lake District for 2019-2020:

Commissioners present:  Joe Blonigen, Krista Olson, Mike Phillips and Marv Van Kekerix.  

Krista called the meeting to order at 8:15 pm.
Joe Blonigen nominated Krista Olson as President. 

Mike Phillips nominated Joe Blonigen as Secretary.

Krista Olson nominated Marv Van Kekerix as Treasurer.   

All officers were approved as nominated.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:17 pm.
